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Participating Departments and Agencies serving as part of the 2013 National Protection Detail Team 
may purchase this Exclusive Presidential Inaugural Badge commemorating their contribution to the 
Security of the Inaugural Ceremonies.

This badge set is not only a great collectible item but also makes the perfect gift. 
The net proceeds from these badges, pins and coins will be split between the National Law Enforcement 

Museum Capital Campaign and the DC FOP Lodge #1. 
The National Law Enforcement Museum will tell the story of American law enforcement through 

exhibits, collections, research and education.
Information and order form can be found in this issue. 

Help Support Your Lodge and the Museum



THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Officer Jerrard F. Young
The Fraternal Order of Police D.C. Lodge #1 was 

chartered in 1966. The Lodge was later named for the 
first member killed in the line of duty, Officer Jerrard 
F. Young.

The Lodge is composed of members from over 40 dif-
ferent law enforcement agencies and civilian associate 
members from all walks of life. The Lodge is involved 
in many community projects, charities, and social func-
tions as well as efforts to improve law enforcement.
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By Marcello Muzzatti, President

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Since so much happens during the 
months between issues, I always 
have a hard time writing my articles 
because I fear I will inadvertently 
omit items that may be of importance 
to you. Therefore, I am going to try 
something new with the next issue—
submitting brief articles to the editor 
on just one subject. This way, I believe 
we are able to get more accurate 
information to the members. I also 
encourage you to do the same. Not 
sure what to write about? Well, we 
lose many members during the year 
and it would be nice if maybe you 
took a few minutes to write about 
that person and what he or she did 
during their time on the job. You 
can also take this opportunity to 
just tell a story about something 
significant that other members may 
remember or just something that 
you feel is important for members to 
know about. Tori, the editor of this 
publication, created an email address 
that you can send submissions to that 
is solely for the submission of articles 
and pictures of interest for the paper. 
Tori isn’t able to monitor the email 
constantly but she checks it at least 
once a week. Please take the time to 
send us your feedback, your stories, 
and your dedications to the Simulcast 
at dc1simulcast@yahoo.com; this is 
the best way to get your information 
to us to publish. And remember, if you 
are having an event we would love to 
publish it for you.

Police Week:

Police Week is fast approaching and 
the planning has begun for this event. 
Many changes have been made from 
last year but the dates and location 
remain the same. Police Week is 
always May 13, 14 and 15, with site 
set up on the 12th and breakdown 
on the 16th. We can use your help 
for this event; please look for more 

information coming out soon. Again, 
the site is located at 1800 2nd Street 
SW at Buzzards Point. If you are on 
Facebook, look for the Police Week 
Washington DC page and “friend” us 
for up-to-date information.

Membership Cards: 

Many of you email us every day asking 
about your membership cards. Please 
understand that there is a committee 
of just two people who handle this 
major job. Bob and Linda Short 
handle all the inputting and database 
updates along with deposits that we 
get from the membership drive. We 
have once again engaged in the help 
of a company that will be mailing 
out the cards soon. Over 8,000 cards 
will be mailed out and you should 
have received yours by the time you 
read this. If you have not received 
your card, several things may have 
happened: you may have not paid for 
this year; you may have retired from 
a labor committee (and, in that case 
they will no longer pay for you, so you 
will need to pay directly); or we have 
a bad address on file (in that case, we 
flag your account and are unable to 
mail you anything). As Bob and Linda 
work on this system, we make every 
effort to process the applications as 
quickly as possible; however, please 
understand that this is a volunteer 
undertaking. We are in discussion 
about how we can improve this for 
next year.

Holiday Party:

The Holiday Party was another great 
success and the planning for next year 
has already begun! We are looking 
at moving it to another location, but, 
before that is accomplished, several 
factors need to be put in place. I would 
like to thank all those who helped out 
with this event, as well as everyone 
who made an effort to attend. The 
recipients for this year’s awards were 
two members that worked very hard 

at the Lodge and who continue to help 
out: Steve Franchack and Phil Griffin. 
Congratulations on your award and 
thank you so much for the work that 
you have done!

FOP Auxiliary:

The Auxiliary is back in action! That’s 
right, folks; several members have 
stepped forward to get the board 
running again and I am happy to 
report that they will be working on 
some fundraising along with several 
items that have been neglected in the 
past. One of these is the work that is 
done at our local memorial service. I 
am looking forward to working with 
them and hope that others will step 
forward to join. To be a member of 
the Auxiliary, you need to do is be a 
family member (over 18) of an active 
member of the lodge. To join, all you 
have to do is download our application 
from the website and fill it in, and 
mail it along with $15.00 for dues. 
Please take the time to have your 
relatives join and help out on a worthy 
cause.

Viridian: 

Have you signed up for the Viridian 
plan yet? The purchase of electricity 
by Pepco has been deregulated. So 
now you have a choice on how to 
purchase a discounted power. Viridian 
is a discounted plan for purchasing 
electricity. If you live in Maryland 
or the District of Columbia, go to 
our web page at www.dc-fop.org and 
click on the Viridian logo to sign up. 
Nothing changes on your bill; you still 
pay Pepco for your electricity and you 
still call them to fix any problems that 
you may have. Please take the time to 
read up on this and to ask questions. 
Your purchase of electricity through 
Viridian is a fundraiser for us; for 
every person who signs up through 
our web page, we get $2.00 per month 
as a donation to the lodge. As you can 
see, it would be very beneficial to your 
lodge if as many members as possible 
signed up! Please take a look and 
check it out. I have already signed up 
myself and my family under this plan.
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From the Vice President
By Andy Maybo

unknown location to assist a fellow officer in need. 
The DART Team deployed to Beach Haven, New Jersey. Beach Haven, NJ is locat-

ed on Long Beach Island, NJ, which is approximately 20 miles north of Atlantic City. 
It was in a state of complete devastation and destruction when we arrived. We re-
sponded with over $8,000 worth of food and supplies, trailers full of equipment and 
clothes, cots, lighting and generators, and whatever else we could put together in a 
36 hour time period. Two individuals that must be recognized for having all the sup-
plies ready to deploy on this mission are Tori Beauchemin and Michael Kruggel. Tori There are often misunderstandings of who can 

join the Fraternal Order of Police (FOP). Many 
believe that if they are not eligible to join their 

union or labor committee, then they cannot become a 
member of the FOP. 
This is untrue. The 
Fraternal Order of Po-
lice has three differ-
ent memberships:

Active: In order to 
qualify as an active 
member you must be 
a full-time, sworn law 
enforcement officer 

or agent whose headquarters is located within the 
District of Columbia. The term “full-time” means 
you are engaged in such employment as your prin-
cipal source of livelihood. The dues are $45 a year.

Associate: Associate members are supporters 
of the law enforcement community who are spon-
sored by an active member of the Lodge. Associate 
members are not eligible to vote or hold office in the 
Lodge. The dues are $45 a year.

Auxiliary: Auxiliary members are supporters of 
the law enforcement community who are directly 
related to a member of the Lodge. The Auxiliary is 
the only national support organization of its kind. 
The Fraternal Order of Police Auxiliary was orga-
nized to unite families of members of the Fraternal 
Order of Police; to promote their welfare socially, 
morally and intellectually; and to encourage them 
in all things pertaining to their good. To be an Aux-
iliary member, you have to be a relative of an active 
member of the Lodge. The dues are $15 a year.

Having defined the above memberships, I feel it 
is important to not only recognize our organization, 
but also promote it. From rookies to Chiefs of Po-
lice, everyone in local and federal law enforcement 
should be a part of this organization that represents 
the majority of the working law enforcement in 
Washington, DC. I encourage you to challenge your 
fellow officers and officials to join this organization. 
Advise and educate everyone that is not eligible to 
join a labor committee that they may still join FOP 
DC Lodge #1 and take advantage of the benefits that 
many of us participate in. For those who do join the 
Lodge, regardless of your rank, you can sign up for 
the FOP National legal benefits plan, along with be-
ing able to take advantage of numerous additional 
incentives, to include assistance with buying/selling 
a home, discounted legal rates for off-duty issues, 
life insurance, and so much more.

In late October 2012, Hurricane Sandy ripped 
through the Northeast, causing billions of dollars in 
destruction and claiming many lives. New York and 
New Jersey were two of the hardest hit states. Our 
DC FOP Lodge #1 Disaster Aid Response Team was 
called upon during this tragic time. We received a 
call from New Jersey State FOP President Ed Bran-
nigan (also National Vice President) asking us for 
our assistance. Within 36 hours, we had a team of 
close to forty (40) volunteers from our Lodge as-
sembled and ready to deploy. Our volunteers were 
comprised of officers and officials, retired officers, 
and associate members representing over 13 differ-
ent agencies. Each volunteering member used their 
own time, taking their own leave, to respond to an 

Continued on page 6
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National Trustee Report
Lou Cannon 

National Trustee/Immediate Past President

Simulcast Submissions and Advertising 
FOP DC Lodge #1 Members are welcome to submit articles and stories to 
the Simulcast. Please keep in mind that this publication goes to FOP members 
only. Please only submit articles that would be of interest to the general 
membership. The editor reserves the right to include or exclude submissions. 
Members who would like to submit photos or articles of interest to the 
membership should send them to tbeauchemin@dc-fop.org as an attachment. 
The deadlines for each issue are:
  April 10th, June 10th, September 10th and December 10th. 
Advertising in the Simulcast
  We accept donations for advertising based on the following rates:
Non-FOP member—per issue
	 Business Card Ad	 $250 
	 Quarter Page Ad	 $500
	 Half Page Ad	 $850
	 Full Page Ad	 $1500 
FOP member —per issue (please note the owner of the business 

must be an FOP member)
	 Business Card Ad	 $125 
	 Quarter Page Ad	 $250
	 Half Page Ad	 $425
	 Full Page Ad	 $750 
All ads should be print ready and sent as an attachment in .pdf, .tif, or .jpg 
format to tbeauchemin@dc-fop.org
Donations for the ads may be made by check to FOP DC Lodge #1. Please 
write “Simulcast Ad” in the memo Section and send the check to

Tori Beauchemin, Simulcast Editor 
711 4th St. NW 

Washington DC 20001. 

The New Year 2013 has arrived, well by the 
time you read this.2012 has passed and 
left its mark. Problems with the economy 

are affecting all of us and things do not appear 
that they will improve much. The Lodge and Club 
are working to make every nickel, dime and penny 
provide the most for the membership. However 
there is only so much that can be done without 
your support. Yes parking is difficult around the 
facility but cops are known for their ingenuity on 
overcoming obstacles. It remains a great value for 
what you receive at the Club, especially now with 
the renovations and new improved menu and 
quality of food. We are close to Verizon so what a 
great place to stop at if you are visiting for a game, 
show or concert. One of the most important as-

pects of the FOP is the Networking that is available by meeting other members in 
our profession. I still depend on many of people I have met over the years and I am 
still contacted by them for both professional needs and the friendships developed 
over the years. I am encouraging everyone from the Board of Directors to the newest 
member to support the Lodge and Club. It would also be great if every member could 
donate $5.00 to the Building Fund. I will make my donation and challenge the Board 

Continued on page 7
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LODGE OFFICERS

From the Vice President
Continued from page 3

and Mike put in countless hours of shopping and prepping prior to our departure. 
Our volunteers who responded were unbelievable in making our efforts a success. 

During the time we were deployed, we cooked lunch and dinner for all the public 
safety personnel on the island, helped the local PD with welfare checks of their citi-
zens who weathered out the storm, assisted a local church in setting up a shelter with 
food and clothing, assisted the local police officers with demolition of their damaged 
homes so the mold wouldn’t set in, and so much more. I have never been more proud 
to be associated with this Lodge than when I was on our Disaster Aid Response Team 
deployment to Beach Haven, NJ. I will never be able to thank our members enough 
for volunteering their own time, and putting their busy lives on hold so that we could 
help the strangers we all now call family. 

It is hard to believe that Police Week is just a short time away. Before we know it, 
May 13, 14, and 15th will be here. I encourage everyone to visit the Policeweek.org 
website to keep up to date with the Police Week events. Also, please watch for Lodge 
emails advising when our site set up and clean-up will be. Anyone who is interested 
in volunteering at the US Capitol for the National Peace Officers’ Memorial Service 
held on May 15th, please email me at amaybo@dc-fop.org

Finally, I want to thank all those who contribute to our organization in one way or 
another. This organization is only as strong as its membership and it is you who al-
low us to continue forward. The FOP is the brotherhood and sisterhood needed in 
our careers to help us succeed in our everyday endeavors. 

God Bless and be safe!!!!

DBIA extends our heartfelt thanks, 
appreciation and gratitude to the men 
and women of the DCFOP who put their 
individual lives on the line daily for the 
greater good.

The Design-Build 
Institute of America

www.dbia.org
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National Trustee Report
Continued from page 4

of Directors to take the lead in this. Let’s start today to bring back the camaraderie 
that we have had in years past.

2013 will see more LEOKA Training and other subjects that members suggest. 
Please send suggested topics to me or Sgt. Jeff Newbolt at the lodge. Check out the 
website www.dc-fop.org for information on events.

In 2012 the Dc Lodge DART Unit was called upon to assist in response and recov-
ery efforts in New Jersey for Hurricane Sandy. You the membership rose to the occa-
sion and supplied manpower, supplies, and support in many areas. We will be looking 
at improvements that can be made. One thing needed is an additional trailer, approx-
imately 20 feet enclosed, to house response equipment. We hope to work in concert 
with the National FOP Disaster Committee to explore possible support from FEMA 
or other agencies. DC Lodge DART was the first to arrive in some hard areas and pro-
vided hot food to First Responders, including FEMA. It was also evident that we need 
to improve on some support for collections of donations and logistical needs. One of 
the goals for 2013 will be the reactivation of the Lodge Auxiliary.

2013 also brings upon us a FOP Conference Year. This year in August the Confer-
ence will be held in Cincinnati, OH. Also this year will bring local Lodge elections in 
November. There is much work to be done and never enough workers to go around, 
let this be the year that you commit to helping at one Lodge sponsored event.

The Holiday Party has past and it was great to see some of retirees who came to 
visit. I would have liked to see more attendance by our elected leadership from all 
groups. Not to say that many agencies were not represented, but this was an oppor-
tunity to lead by example and build that camaraderie. This should be a primary goal 
for all of us in 2013, to reestablish that bond that the FOP was founded on almost 
100 years ago, fraternalism. The FOP will continue to fight for your rights and bene-
fits both on a local and national level, however we must remain united and one voice. 
We all serve one goal to protect the community and our families and provide a safe 
and secure environment. While we may have different methods to achieve our goal 
we as a group are stronger than any one individual. Let’s come together in 2013 and 
make this a great year. 
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                                        Historic Tours of America 
                                    
                                   As The Nation’s Storyteller, we entertain  
                                   over two million guests every year at our   
                                      tours, attractions and historic ships. 
 

                     800.868.7482 
 

www.historictours.com 
 

Boston ~ Key West ~ Savannah 
San Diego ~ St. Augustine  ~ Washington D.C.  

 
 

Sightseeing Tours – Historic Attractions –Historic Ships  
Festival Marketplaces – Themed Retail Stores 

Greetings and Happy New Year Fellow FOP DC Corrections Members,

2012 was a year of tremendous change in DC Corrections. It opened with the refor-
mation of the City Labor Management Partnership, a deal which was consummated 
in late spring. Because of our vastly improved relationship with management, settle-
ments were made bringing back dozens of our co-workers who had been the victims 
of the previous Corrections Director’s hypocritical disciplinary policies. Promo-
tions and Pay issues were straightened out thanks to the efforts of Director Faust in 
squeezing out monies during a very tight budget cycle. We got paid back for the fur-
lough days that had been taken from us in 2011. We welcomed many new Corrections 
Officers and Support Staff, as well as a new Warden and Deputy Warden for support 
services at the Detention Facility. Negotiations for our two contracts appeared head-
ed for a finish by early 2013 that would result in a modest raise and better protections 
from disciplinary abuses. Labor and Management were meeting regularly to discuss 
areas of concern as they arose. Although the economy of the city showed signs of life 
in 2012 we still were in a very distressed situation. Finally, we ended the year with a 

FOP DC Corrections

Moving Forward in 2013
Sergeant John Rosser, Chairman

Continued on next page
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very nice Holiday Celebration at the Camelot in Mitchellville. We lost dear Friends 
and close Relatives in 2012.

For all these good people we say a special prayer. 
As we begin Moving Forward in 2013 we look forward to progress, health, and 

prayerfully a better economy. The Union is addressing our number one priority; Re-
tirement. Since we continue to negotiate within the Comp I and 2 cluster, we were 
able to get an agreement to negotiate for a modified retirement benefit with only 
the public safety Unions with-in the compensation cluster. This means only the five 
Unions (DOC, DYRS, Protective Services, the 911/311 Operators, and the Saint Eliz-
abeth Security Officers) will be at the table to negotiate for this benefit. Without a 
competitive Law Enforcement retirement we would be crippled in areas of recruiting 
and retaining Correctional Officers and Support Staff. This was done before, in 2008, 
however the City Withdrew its proposal after two years of negotiations. We pray for 
good-faith bargaining this time. 

Finally we as a Corrections Union shall look forward to achieving goals set forth 
by the rejuvenated Citywide Labor Management Partnership, a partnership we are 
a part of; respect towards one another, and higher morale. We at Corrections must 
lead the way in demonstrating that a diverse workforce, working under very danger-
ous conditions, can show respect for each other and the people we serve. We must 
demonstrate that maintaining a civil attitude and aptitude will increase morale and 
self-esteem. I believe these goals are attainable. I also believe that showing each oth-
er basic self-respect at all times will raise our image and enhance our standing city 
wide. Attaining these two goals can’t help but bolster our prospects at finally getting 
retirement and respect. 

Corrections Employees week is just a few months off. The FOP DC Corrections 
Union is committed to taking this week, which is dedicated to celebrating our pro-
fession, and making it memorable. 

Stay Safe my friends as you patrol Law Enforcements thinnest but most necessary 
blue line, our prison’s tiers and cell-blocks.

DC Corrections
continued from previous page
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all stories told here

2301 M Street NW
Washington, DC 20037
westendcinema.com
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LEGISLATIVE

Legislative Committee
Steve Franchak, Chairman

Monday February 25, 2013 was the start of our yearly Days on the Hill. The 
briefing by the National Legislative Office had approximately 75 officers 
from across the United States attend. We were reminded by the National 

Office that with the swearing in of the 113th Congress that we must start all over 
with getting our key legislative issues reintroduced for bills and start the tedious 
process of getting the co-sponsors to sign on. The more members of this Lodge and 
others, who take the time to contact their Representatives local offices, or on the Hill, 
make it a lot easier to gain their support. Phone calls and e-mails also work, but the 
personal contact is the best. Though we do have the National Legislative Office who 
meets with various Congressmen, constituents have more influence. 

One of our key issues we have been trying to get passed is the Social Security Fair-
ness Act. Though most of us are covered by DC retirement systems or Federal re-
tirement systems, chances are we paid into Social Security prior to getting our law 
enforcement positions and will pay into it after we retire should we work for private 
industry. This Act is trying to repeal the “Windfall Elimination Provision” (WEP) 
and the “Government Pension Offset” (GPO). Both of these will reduce your Social 
Security income when you try to draw Social Security. You can invest some time now 
by assisting in getting these repealed, or if you find it easier send a check to the FOP 
Political Action Committee (PAC). This will enable the National Legislative Office to 
attend political rallies with Congressional Members and work on your behalf. 

You can keep informed of our legislative issues by joining the Grass Roots, the 
FOP face book, or go on-line to the National webpage. The last two also have an  
area where they grade members of Congress on their response to law enforcement 
issues.

Again I would like to thank Rosario and her staff for their assistance in setting up 
and taking down the banquet room for this event. Also I would like to thank Mike 
Walsh for his assistance.

SOCIAL SECURITY NOW CALLED 
‘FEDERAL BENEFIT PAYMENT’/ENTITLEMENT!

Have you noticed, your Social Security check is now referred to as a “Federal Ben-
efit Payment”?

The government is now referring to our Social Security checks as a Federal Benefit 
Payment. This isn’t a benefit its earned income 

Not only did we all contribute to Social Security but our employers did too.
It totaled 15% of our income before taxes. If you averaged $30K per year over your 

working life, that’s close to $180,000 invested in Social Security.
If you calculate the future value of your monthly investment in social security 

($375/month, including both you and your employers contributions) at a meager 1% 
interest rate compounded monthly, after 40 years of working you’d have more than 
$1.3+ million dollars saved! This is your personal investment.

Upon retirement, if you took out only 3% per year, you’d receive $39,318 per year, 
or $3,277 per month. That’s almost three times more than today’s average Social Se-
curity benefit of $1,230 per month, according to the Social Security Administration 
(Google it - it’s a fact).

And your retirement fund would last more than 33 years (until you’re 98 if you 
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retire at age 65)! I can only imagine how much better most average-income people 
could live in retirement if our government had just invested our money in low-risk 
interest-earning accounts. Instead, the folks in Washington pulled off a bigger Ponzi 
scheme than Bernie Madoff ever did. They took our money and used it elsewhere. 
They forgot that it was OUR money they were taking. They didn’t have referendum 
to ask us if we wanted to lend the money to them.

And they didn’t pay interest on the debt they assumed.
And recently, they’ve told us that the money won’t support us for very much longer. 

But is it our fault they misused our investments?
And now, to add insult to injury, they’re calling it a benefit, as if we never worked 

to earn every penny of it. Just because they borrowed the money, doesn’t mean that 
our investments were a charity!

Let’s take a stand.
We have earned our right to Social Security and Medicare.
Demand that our legislators bring some sense into our government 
Find a way to keep Social Security and Medicare going, for the sake of that 92% of 

our population who need it.
Then call it what it is:
Our Earned Retirement Income.

1240 Pennsylvania Ave., SE
Washington, DC 20003

(T) 202-546-1972
(F) 202-546-8930

Daniel J. Murphy III, DVM
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My name is Chris Fiora. I am a retired Supervisory Special Agent from the 
Department of Homeland Security Federal Protective Service. I am a long 
time member of the Lodge and retired in October 2010. 

Shortly after I retired I tried to purchase a handgun at a gun show in Maryland in 
January 2011. I was informed that I could not purchase a handgun unless I had taken 
the Firearms Safety Training Course (FAST) online. I did so in order to buy the gun. 
But in doing research, I learned that retired law enforcement officers, whether fed-
eral, state or local, who retired in good standing with their respective agencies, were 
not exempt under Maryland’s Annotated Code, Regulated Firearms Statute, Title 5 
Section 119 and 134(C). With this information I contacted my local legislators and 
in February 2011, Senator David Brinkley (R-Carroll/Frederick) introduced legisla-
tion to exempt retirees. Past Federal Law Enforcement Officers Association Presi-
dent (FLEOA) Tim Danahey and I testified in favor of this bill. The bill was not con-
sidered that year by Senator Brian Frosh (D-Montgomery), Chairman of the Judicial 
Proceedings Committee of the Maryland Senate. In 2012, Tim and I had the bill re-
introduced in the house by Delegate Donald Elliott (R-Carroll) and again testified in 
favor of the bill. The bill passed the Maryland House of Delegates and was sent to 
the Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee. Once again, Senator Brian Frosh with-
drew the House bill and introduced his own legislation. Needless to say, after many 
attempts to amend the bill, the legislation failed again. On March 1, 2013, I testified 
on House Bill 643 which would provide retirees with the exemption from FAST. The 
bill was introduced by Delegate Joseph Boteler (R-Baltimore County). At this point, 
the bill is waiting for a vote by the House.

Additionally, I can report to you that the Firearms Safety Act of 2013, also known 
as SB 281 and HB 294 are waiting final votes. I can also tell you that the senate bill 
has numerous amendments that were adopted while the House bill, though heard, 
has not been voted on. In these bills, the Maryland State Lodge was able to insert the 

Attention Members Living  
in Maryland
Important information on gun legislation

1328 Southern Avenue, S.E., Suite 205
Washington, D.C. 20032

(202) 544-7744
(202) 562-1145� Fax: (202) 574-1918

HOURS: � Mon. – Wed. 9am – 4pm 
Fri. 9am – 1pm 
Closed: Thurs. & Sat.

Continued on page 19
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LEGISLATIVE

You are a member of the world’s largest 
organization of sworn law enforcement 
officers, with more than 330,000 members. 

The Fraternal Order of Police is committed to 
improving the working conditions of law enforcement 
officers and the safety of those we serve through 
education, legislation, information, community 
involvement, and employee representation.

For the FOP to represent its members in the 
most effective way possible, we started the National 
Fraternal Order of Police Political Action Committee 
(NFOP PAC). The NFOP PAC is the power behind 
our organization’s punch on Capitol Hill.

The NFOP PAC strives to educate members of 
Congress about issues important to law enforcement 
officers and electing candidates that support them.

We do this by promoting the FOP’s legislative 
priorities and providing the opportunity for 

individuals who are interested in safety, health 
and occupational security of rank-and-file law 
enforcement officers to contribute to worthy 
candidates for Federal office who believe and have 
demonstrated their support of the principles to which 
the FOP is dedicated.

We have a process which we go through to decide 
if a member of Congress is worthy of a donation from 
the NFOP PAC.

Our challenge to you is to have each and every 
FOP member in your department, lodge, and state 
commit $5.00 a month to the NFOP PAC. This $5.00 
is an investment in your future, in the future of law 
enforcement and the future of the Fraternal Order of 
Police.

Please visit http://www.fop.net/legislative/pac/
donate.shtml to donate online or use the PAC form in 
this issue on page 18.

National FOP PAC Fund

David W. Wilson
General Manager

Bang & Olufsen Logan Circle
1604 14th Street NW
Washington, DC 20009

Phone	 202 232 4833
Fax	 270 738 9865

Email	 dww@beologancircle.com

www.bang-olufsen.com

An independently owned and operated 
Bang & Olufsen dealer
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LEGISLATIVE

National Fraternal Order of Police PAC Contribution Form 

Please return the form and contribution to: 
National Fraternal Order of Police PAC 
309 Massachusetts Ave., N.E. 
Washington, DC 20002 

Name of Contributor ______________________________________________________  

Occupation ______________________________________________________________  

Employer _______________________________________________________________  

Address ________________________________________________________________  

_______________________________________________________________________  

Phone # ________________________________________________________________  

E-mail Address __________________________________________________________  

Contribution Amount (Please circle one): 
 $25 $50 $100 $150 $200 Other $______ 

Date _____________________________________  

Is contributor a member of the F.O.P.?     Y     N 

A. If YES, please list: 

F.O.P. State Lodge ____________________________________________  

F.O.P. Local Lodge ___________________________________________  

F.O.P. Membership #  _________________________________________  

B. If NO, please list: 

F.O.P. Member’s Name  _______________________________________  

Your Relationship to F.O.P. Member  _____________________________  
(son, daughter, spouse, etc.) 

Contributions or gifts to the National Fraternal Order of Police PAC are not tax deductible as charitable contributions for 
federal income tax purposes. Only PERSONAL or NON CORPORATE checks may be accepted. A contribution of $25 is 
suggested, but please contribute more if you are able, and a lesser amount if you are not. Contributions to the NATL FOP 
PAC are strictly voluntary and FOP members have the right to refuse to contribute without reprisal. Your contribution will 
be used to support candidates for federal office who support law enforcement. Federal law requires political action 
committees to report the name, mailing address, occupation and name of employer for each individual whose contributions 
aggregate in excess of $200 per calendar year.
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LEGISLATIVE

Patricia Ripperger
Office Manager
Government Affairs

patricia_ripperger@fmc.com
www.fmc.com

FMC Corporation
1101 Pensylvania Avenue
Suite 325
Washington, DC 20004

202.956.5204 phone
202.956.5235 fax
703.862.2799 mobile

Attention Maryland Members
continued from page 16

exemption from the FAST training. These bills will exempt active and retired law 
enforcement from most provisions of the bill. I encourage you to contact your legis-
lators and go the Maryland General Assembly website to review SB 281 and amend-
ments. While the exemption exists in SB 281 and HB 294, we do not know that it will 
remain in the legislation which is why HB 643 was introduced. One way or the other, 
it is my intention and those of the Delegate Boteler, the DC lodge and the Maryland 
State Lodge to get this legislation passed so that retired law enforcement officers can 
legally purchase a handgun in the State of Maryland without taking another safety 
training course . I ask and encourage all retirees to support this effort as it directly 
impacts you if you live in Maryland. Please contact your local legislators and voice 
your support for HB 643, exemption of retired law enforcement officers from FAST. 

I want to thank the Carroll County Delegation to the Maryland Legislature, Del-
egates Joseph Boteler and Delegate John Cluster (Baltimore County), Tim Danahey, 
FLEOA Past President, John Adler, FLEOA President and Mike Young, Maryland 
State Lodge Legislative Chair, for all their efforts for retired law enforcement offi-
cers/agents. 

Fraternally,
Chris Fiora 
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MARYLAND SMALL ARMS RANGE INC 
9311 Old Marlboro Pike, Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 

1-800-792-6434(P) |  301-599-9642(F) |  sales@msar.com
www.MSAR.com

We are moving to 
a State of the Art 
Indoor Pistol & 

Rifle Range!

Law Enforcement & GSA Discounts
Call, Email or Fax your Quote Request

* Shirt Stays * Hidden Taylor * Ammunition *
* Stunguns * Magazines * Gun Cases * Safes *

* Handcuffs * Body Armor * Car Seat Organizers * 
 * Badge Holder * Wallets * Pepper Spray *

* Boots * Raid Jackets * Hats * Batons * Belts * 
* Boresnakes * Flashlights * Duty Gear * BDU’s * 

* Gloves * Tactical Gear * Citation Holder *
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NATIONAL

Chuck Canterbury, National President of the Fraternal Order of Police, 
welcomed news that United States Senators Benjamin L. Cardin (D-MD) 
and Lindsey O. Graham (R-SC) announced the introduction of the National 

Blue Alert Act of 2013.
“We are very pleased that this legislation was introduced by Senators Cardin 

and Graham,” Canterbury said. “Law enforcement officers are in harm’s way each 
and every hour of their shift. This Blue Alert legislation provides law enforcement 
and the public with the tools needed for the expeditious apprehension of our most 
dangerous assailantsÃƒâ€šÃ‚Â¬--those who attack a law enforcement officer. This 
bill is necessary to protect law enforcement officers who patrol our communities 
every day.”

This legislation mirrors the existing “Amber Alert” system by utilizing existing 
communications networks to immediately disseminate sensitive information to 
appropriate law enforcement and other public agencies to help identify a suspect in 
the event that a law enforcement officer is killed or seriously injured in the line of 
duty. 

“This is about officer safety,” Canterbury added. “We strongly support its passage 
and I look forward to working with Senate leadership to secure swift passage of this 
legislation.”

“Too often our police officers are target for criminals who have no regard for 
order in our society. This Blue Alert legislation provides law enforcement and the 
public with the tools needed for the quickest apprehension of those who remain at 
large and remain a threat to our officers and our communities,” Canterbury said.

In recent years, 18 States have enacted “Blue Alert” systems and the Fraternal 
Order of Police, seeing great value and benefit, brought the issue to Congress 
resulting in this legislation. The House version of this bill, H.R. 180, the “National 
Blue Alert Act” was introduced in early January by Representative Michael G. 
Grimm (R-NY).

National Blue Alert Bill 
Introduced in Senate
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57th Presidential 
Inauguration
On behalf of all of the members of DC Lodge #1, I would like 
to express our sincere gratitude to the members of the 2013 
Presidential Inauguration Detail.  

We are so very proud of their outstanding display of bravery, 
dedication to duty and pride in country.  

They not only provided protection to the President of The 
United States, The First Family, and our Government Leaders, 
but they further ensured that the citizens of our city and those 
visiting for the purpose of attending this National Event were 
provided with a safe and orderly environment in which to 
enjoy the festivities without fear of chaos or harm.  

Another job well done by our Brothers and Sisters in Blue.

Fraternally,

Marcello Muzzatti 
President
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2012 Holiday Party
Another celebration for the record books!  We enjoyed the highest attendance at 
the annual Holiday Party since moving it to the lodge several years ago.  Clearly 
the word spreads each year about what a fantastic event this is.  Demetrius 
Cole and his team from Cole’s Creative Catering really outdid themselves with 
a bountiful feast that included seafood favorites like his crab and corn chowder, 
bacon wrapped scallops and shrimp salad.  A Huge Buffet with chicken, fish 
and beef selections provided something for everyone.   Filomena Ristorante 
and Georgetown Cupcake came through yet again with generous donations of 
delectable deserts. We are so very grateful for their sponsorship. 

The lodge looked like a holiday wonderland with beautiful decorations and 
displays that were only topped by the beautiful people who came dressed to the 
nines for this event.  Our own Lee Littlejohn once again kept everyone in the 
party mood as they danced the night away to his ever pleasing playlists. We met 
up with old friends and made many new ones, with a great way to end another 
year. 

This year President Muzzatti honored two of our members for their exemplary 
support of the lodge. This year the President’s award was presented to Steve 
Franchak (pictured) and the Appreciation award was presented to Phil Griffin.  
Both much deserved. 

As with all lodge events, this is only possible with the generous donation of 
time and effort provided by our volunteers and staff.  Seems it’s the same faces 
that volunteer to help each year and we cannot say enough about how much we 
appreciate them. Special thanks to the Club Committee and the Auxiliary for 
their outstanding efforts. 
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NATIONAL

The assertions recently made by Olympic Arms about FOP positions and 
actions on various pending firearms issues are misleading, inaccurate, and, 
in some cases, just plain false. In August 1993, the delegates assembled at 

the 51st National Biennial Conference in Louisville, KY adopted Resolution No. 6 
on a 1,516 to 1,073 vote.

The Resolution called for the Grand Lodge to support H.R. 1472/S. 639, the 
“Anti-drug Assault Weapons Limitation Act of 1993,” which would prohibit the 

Olympic Arms Posts Inaccurate 
Information About the National 
FOP on Its Facebook Page

Continued on page 31
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Lizanne Davis
Director
Government Affairs

lizanne_davis@fmc.com
www.fmc.com

FMC Corporation
1101 Pensylvania Avenue
Suite 325
Washington, DC 20004

202.956.5211 phone
202.956.5235 fax
703.412.1055 mobile
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NATIONAL

Olympic Arms Inaccuracies
continued from page 29

importation and manufacture of certain military assault weapons.
This Resolution is still binding on the Grand Lodge and the 

National Legislative Program. However, current pending assault 
weapons proposals, including the one offered by Senator Dianne 
Feinstein (D-CA), go well beyond the scope of the 1994 statute, and, 
as National President Chuck Canterbury stated in the most recent 
issue of the FOP Journal, it is not a goal of the FOP to support an 
expansion of the original 1994 statute (which expired in 2004).

It is true that the FOP has met with Vice President Joseph R. 
Biden, Jr. as well as with a Congressional working group chaired 
by Representative Michael Thompson (D-CA). The FOP, along 
with numerous other groups and organizations representing law 
enforcement, firearms manufacturers, gun rights organizations, and 
others provided feedback on the issues of gun violence and school 
safety. In none of those meetings did the National offer, support, or 
approve any legislative language, nor was any offered.

It is completely false that the FOP has endorsed any Federal 
legislation currently pending that would institute a ban on any 
particular type or style of firearm or accessory. We do not know who 
any of the rank and file police officers who appeared with Senator 
Feinstein at her press conference are, and the National FOP had 
nothing to do with their attendance. I hope this information helps.

Remember—we live in a time when just about anybody can say just 
about anything he or she wants on the Internet—true or not. We thank 
all of the members of the FOP who have come to us and asked for the 
truth, rather than jumping to conclusions on the basis of false and 
misleading statements by outsiders.
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Serving the District of  Columbia 
community for 74 years. 

The NLRB FCU proudly offers quality, 
affordable financial services to 

employees and families of  the NLRB 
and select employer groups.   

Contact us today for 
membership information! 

(202) 273-4300
www.nlrbfcu.org

“Once a member . . . always a member!”

 READY FOR A 
BETTER 

FINANCIAL 
ALTERNATIVE?

DC FOP Ad.indd   1 7/3/2012   12:35:51 PM
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MISCELLANY

HANNON LAW GROUP 
COUNSELORS AND ATTORNEY-AT-LAW 

 

Labor and Employment Law 
Criminal Defense 
Grand Jury Practice 
Personal Injury Claims 
Criminal Tax Defense 
Business Law 

Disciplinary Actions 
Professional Malpractice 

Business Planning 
Dispute Resolution 

Commercial Litigation 
Estate Planning & Litigation 

 
Consultation a courtesy to Law Enforcement 

Contact Jonathan A. Webb 
(202) 232-1907 or jwebb@hannonlawgroup.com 

www. hannonlawgroup.com 

 
 

Providing Representation to Labor Committees and 
Local and Federal Law Enforcement Officers 

J. MICHAEL HANNON, ESQ 
 

Representing Law Enforcement for 20 Years 
Former Assistant United States Attorney for the District of Columbia 

Panel Counsel for the National Fraternal Order of Police 
 

1901 18th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20009 

 

Offices in Virginia and Maryland 
 

Attention Members: 
EMail Notices

As your lodge President, I send out and approve others to send 
emails to keep our members informed of events. 

At a current General Membership meeting we discussed in 
length the concerns some members have with receiving emails. The 
membership agreed they wanted to continue to receive informative 
emails from the lodge. If you still want to receive our emails, please 
make sure that we have your correct email address. 

If you have not received an email from the lodge in the last month from 
lodge@dc-fop.org then you need to do two things. First, check to see if 
that email went to your spam folder and if it did not then you need to 
add the above email address to your address book. This will allow it to 
get through your spam filter. 

If you would like to check our database to make sure we have your 
correct email then please call Sandy at 202-408-7767 Ext 700 or you 
can email her at lodge-secretary@dc-fop.org. You must include your full 
name in the email to make it easier to look you up in our database. 

In closing, the emails we send out have some very important 
information and we want to make sure all our members are informed. 

If you get an email from us do not hit the “Spam” or “Junk Mail” key 
to delete the message we will receive information that will not allow us 
to send you any more emails.

I hope this helps and please take a few minutes to make sure all of the 
emails are getting to you.
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MISCELLANY

Your Help Goes A Long Way
Our lodge has a long history of providing services and assistance  

to our members and the community. 
We are asking for your help, through generous donations to our building fund, 

 to expedite the payoff of the building mortgage. 
This will free up more money to spend on our members and support our community.

Thanks for your generous support.
For donating, please make a separate check to:

FOP Building Fund, 711 4th Street, NW, Washington, DC 20001
Much thanks to the following members for their generous donations.

$1800+
Marcello Muzzatti

$1300+
Donald Sabino

$1000+
David Miller

$500+
William Jones

Monthly 50/50 raffle

$200.00
Keir Gumbs

Steven Anthony
Kenny Rodgers 

Chris Cox
Tony Drouillard

Albert Fenstomocher

$150.00
Nancy Anderson
William Trapp

$125.00
Herbert Laney

$100.00 
Jean Dietze

Gary Mathes
Charlie Hall

Joseph P. Smith III
Dennis Martinez

Ron Jackson
David Shuffelton

Stephen M Micciche
Ernest E. Waters

Paul M. Anjgel, Jr.

$50.00
Fred Callan 

Robert Groves 
Raleigh James 

Ronald Gaenzie
Carl Schorn Living Trust

William Henson
James McMahan

Allan Adler
Sean Lonquist
Marcia Salkin

Christopher DiPasquale
Edward Lawton

George W. Brashear Jr.
Gary Brashear Sr.

James Johnson

$45.00
Walter Settles

William Chumbris
Carla Monroe

Adrienne A. Coleman
Marcos F. Diaz

Nancy Colon-Lane
James Greene 
Tanya Garner

Ernest E. Waters

$25.00
Robert Short

Mary Ann Fenwick

Judith Richwalsky 
Lester Williams 

Raymond F. McMullen
John Hopeck

Trisha L. Simms
Michael Richwalsky 

Sheila R. Hunter 
Clifton Crawley

$20.00
George Burch
John Culpeper 
Carmen Lopez 

Buddy Smallwood 
Quinton Green 

Norman Rahman 
Patricia Russell

Smiley Rouse
Norman Rahman
Patricia Russell

Smiley Rouse
James W. Johnson
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THANK YOU

THANK 
YOU !!

This Space is Dedicated 
To Those Generous  

Supporters Who Choose  
To RemainAnonymous

10% OFF  
TO ALL MEMBERS ATTENDING THE  

POLICE WEEK CONFERENCE FROM MAY 11TH-17TH.  

1700 K STREET NW, WASHINGTON DC 20006 
(202) KELLARI   WWW.KELLARIDC.COM

Police Week.indd   1 3/8/11   11:08 AM
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YOUR LODGE

ATTENTION MEMBERS
Emails

There are only 4 issues of this newspaper per year. Although we try to use this as 
a tool to keep you informed, there is so much more information that is distributed 
weekly by way of email. If you are NOT receiving the weekly email updates from 
the lodge please do the following. 
n � Contact the lodge on 202.408.7767 extension 1 for Sandy or send an email to 

lodge-secretary@dc-fop.org requesting to add or update your email address in the 
database

n � Check your bulk or spam folder and move lodge emails to your inbox
n � When you do receive email from the lodge add the address to your contacts so 

that it does not end up in your bulk or spam folder
n � When your renewal arrives in the mail please remember to include or update 

your email address when you send it back

Simulcast

The cost to the membership to produce this newspaper is steadily rising. With the 
postal rates having also gone up we would like to give you some options that will 
save the lodge money. 
n � If you tend to pick up the paper at the lodge and read it before it even gets to your 

home
n � If you are willing to read the latest 

edition in PDF format on our website 
rather than get it in the mail 

n � If you are receiving more than one 
paper at your address for multiple 
members and are willing to have just 
one sent to the house

n � If you simply do not want it mailed to 
you anymore

Please contact the lodge on 202-408-
7767 or send an email to dc1simulcast@
yahoo.com
And advise us that you would like to 
“opt-out” of receiving a hard copy of the 
simulcast in the mail. 
There are a large number of households 
where more than one, and in some 
cases several members have the same 
address in the database. Especially 
when an entire family are members 
(associates, auxiliary etc). Therefore 
all of these household are receiving 
multiple copies of the Simulcast. One 
address actually has 7 FOP members! 7 
copies of the Simulcast go to that one 
house. As Trial for this issue, we sent 
just one copy of the Simulcast to some 
of the multiple member households. 
Hopefully we will see a drop in the cost 
to mail them out. 

Lodge Info
Lodge Meetings
The lodge holds its General Membership meeting on the second Wednesday of 
every month at 7:00 p.m. in the banquet room. 

Lodge Website
Please visit your Lodge website at www.dc-fop.org there is much information that 
could be of use to you there. 

Lodge Facebook Page and Group
You can now find us on facebook under facebook.com/fopdclodge1 you can share 
information; meet other members, post news and events along with being updated 
on things going on at the lodge. 

Galls offers 10% discount to DC FOP Members
Galls, the worlds largest supplier of police equipment and supplies, is now offering 
our members a 10% discount for all orders placed online. They’ve set up a special 
web link through our website for our members to use. All prices shown on the 
website are regular prices, however, your discount will appear when you “checkout”. 

FOP Grand Lodge Website
Make sure to check the FOP Grand Lodge Web site for update on legislative issues 
along with calendar of events. For our members that live outside the Metropolitan 
area you may find that there is an FOP event in your area. Just a reminder, the 
“members only” calendar has more information than just the regular one. You can 
visit that site at http://www.grandlodgefop.org.

Washington, DC Tires

Action Al’s Tire Company, Inc.

Action Al’s Tire Company, Inc. in Washington, DC offers quality, 
professional and affordable tire sales and services. We have been in 
the business for 30 years. We are located on Bladensburg Road, N.E. 
between NY Avenue and South Dakota.

Learn More About Action Al’s Tire Company, Inc.

•  Cars and trucks
•  Vans
•  Campers
•  Trailers
•  �All brands—including  
Vogue and Cooper tires

•  New and used
•  Tire buy and sell
•  High-tech wheel balancing
•  Fast drive-in service

No appointments necessary. First come, first served.

Action Al’s Tire Company
2615 Bladensburg Road, N.E.

Washington, DC 20018
202-529-1900
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When I first became a field training sergeant, we had a young male rookie 
on my shift whose wife was pregnant. She gave birth too early and then 
she and the baby had to be flown to separate hospitals for advanced treat-

ment. It was a scary time, especially for the young family.
Within a day or two, this officer was back at work, much to the shock of me and my 

lieutenant. We sat him down in the office and asked him why he was back so quickly.
He told us, “My first priority is to the agency and to my fellow officers. My personal 

life comes second.”

“There’s Life Outside of the Job?!”

My boss and I proceeded to deliver one of our best, most passionate “this-job-is-
not-your-life” speeches and we sent the newbie back home. At that time, I also had a 
little one at home and the situation got me thinking about my own life and my own 
priorities.

Although my “baby” is now grown, I still struggle to maintain balance in my life, 
and I’m guessing that many of you do as well. How do you balance the extraordinary 
demands of a law enforcement career with your life outside of “the job?”

Most of us spend so much time and energy getting hired, keeping ourselves fit and 
ready for the job, and then working our way up the chain of command, that if we’re 
not careful our professional life may overshadow everything else.

Police officers are notorious for allowing our job to become the central focus of our 
lives. That doesn’t make you a better cop, and it sure doesn’t make you a better per-

son. Here are a few suggestions for a young cop (or a veteran cop who wants to make 
some changes) on how to gain and maintain a more balanced life.

Keep Your Family Involved and Informed

“My family just doesn’t understand what I’m dealing with!”
I hear this from so many people in law enforcement. But when I inquire further, I 

discover that most of them don’t really tell their family members—or friends—what 
their day to day life is really like.

When I was in the academy my mom was battling cancer, my dad was taking care 
of her, and most of my non-police friends were still in college so I only had my acad-
emy classmates to talk to.

Looking back, it was a very emotionally isolating experience. Talk to your family 
members and non-cop friends about your experiences. And don’t just tell them the 
funny or heroic stories—tell them the things that scared you or angered you or even 
things that confused or worried you.

It’s okay to tell your spouse or partner, “I’m really worried about that felony assault 
trial next week” or to admit to your best friend from grade school, “I responded to a 
really bad fatal crash today and I’m really bothered by what I saw.”

Sometime talking to non-cop friends can help you frame your concerns differently 
that just talking to your co-workers. 

If you have kids, talk to them about what you did at work today. Tell them one or 

Survival Insights with Betsy Brantner Smith 

Is your life really balanced?
You’ve got to ‘train’ for your personal life as hard as you train for your on-duty survival

Continued on page 42
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TRAINING
Balanced Life
continued from page 41

two age-appropriate stories, and then ask them about their day and what they did. 
Trading stories is a great way to communicate kids, and I always found that it worked 
better than the standard “how was your day” questions that usually result in one-
word answers.

If you went to training, teach them what you learned that day.
Kids love to learn about all the parts of a handgun and the differences between 

“cover” and “concealment,” so get them involved. If you’re in the academy, ask friends 
and family to help you study for exams and shine up your gear. They’ll feel more con-
nected, and you’ll feel more balanced—everybody wins!

Don’t Give Up Your Non-Police Activities

When I was a new cop, one of the things that helped save my sanity in the police 
academy and in field training was something I’d been doing all my life—working with 
horses. For the first year I was on the job I lived in a small apartment on a horse farm 
where I worked off some of the rent cleaning stalls and exercising the owner’s horses.

No matter how stressed out I was, engaging in a familiar and pleasurable activity 
that had nothing to do with my job was a true joy.

As a rookie, my husband coached wrestling for a small high school.
Police work, especially in the early stages, tends to consume most of our time and 

energy, and by the time things settle down and we feel able to engage in other some 
fun, we often find ourselves with a list of what Dr. Kevin Gilmartin calls “Usta’s.”

I “usta” go fishing, I “usta” play softball, I “usta” visit my parents once a week, I “us-
ta” get together with my high school girlfriends.

Keep the constructive links to your “before” life connected. Be proactive about 
scheduling time for activities that don’t involve police work—it’s essential to your 
emotional health.

Gender Roles and Police Life Balance

I talk to thousands of female cops every year, and achieving that work/life balance 
seems to be especially difficult for women. Many of them are dealing with less-than-
supportive friends and family who don’t understand their career choice and frankly, 
law enforcement is still a very male-dominated profession and not all police depart-
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ments are as welcoming to women as they should be.

I know many women who spend all day (or night) at work and then go home and 
make dinner, help with homework, bake cookies for the PTA fundraiser and do the 
laundry. Other women may be caring for aging parents or coming home to a spouse 
or partner who is resentful of the long hours spent away from home and the inevi-
table changes in attitude or demeanor that every cop experiences.

It may be helpful to seek out a more experienced female co-worker who has a 
similar lifestyle and get some advice. There are also associations and online forums 
(like PoliceOne!) that offer articles and advice to women in law enforcement. Don’t 
just stew in frustration, reach out!

Whether you are male or female, a rookie or a veteran, make sure you own a copy 
of Kevin Gilmartin’s “Emotional Survival for Law Enforcement” and Ellen Kirch-
man’s book “I Love a Cop.”

Reach out to your brothers and sisters in law enforcement and to your family and 
friends outside of the profession. Achieving balance in your life isn’t easy, but it’s 
extremely rewarding.

You’ve got to “train” for your personal life as hard as you train for your on-duty 
survival.

Stay safe! 

About the author

Sergeant Betsy Smith has more than 30 years of law enforcement experience, retir-
ing as a patrol supervisor in a large Chicago suburb. A graduate of the Northwest-
ern University Center for Public Safety’s School of Staff and Command and a Street 
Survival seminar instructor for more than 9 years, Betsy is now a speaker, author 
and a primary PoliceOne Academy consultant. Visit Betsy’s website at www.female-
forces.com. 
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Criminals, Victims, and Cops with Karen L. Bune

Crisis Intervention Training: An invaluable 
investment for law enforcement

In the aftermath of the recent Sandy Hook active shooter event in Connecticut, as 
well as other incidents across the country, the degree of awareness (and scrutiny) 
for signs and symptoms of mental instability has been heightened. 

The tragic outcome of the horrific set of events in Newtown provides an even 
greater impetus for law enforcement agencies to prepare, educate, and train their of-
ficers in crisis intervention skills so they can be proactive in recognizing indicators 
of potentially problematic individuals, deleterious circumstances, and potentially le-
thal situations.

In 1988, the Memphis Police Department established the first Crisis Intervention 
Team (CIT). In partnership with the Alliance for Mentally Ill (AMI), mental health 
providers, and two universities, the department organized, trained, and implemented 
a specialized unit within the department that worked closely with the community in 
responding to mental health crises.

The department became known for setting a standard of excellence with respect 
to the treatment of individuals with mental illness. 

Throughout the nation, other law enforcement agencies observed the successful 
outcomes achieved in Memphis. Some adopted the program to meet the needs of 
their own communities.

Yes, Virginia, CIT Works

In Virginia, the Alexandria Police and Alexandria Sheriffs’ Department are two 
agencies that did just that.

Highly-skilled and specially-trained officers—equipped with knowledge of basic 
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crisis intervention, traumatic stress, substance abuse, mental health, liability and le-
gal issues, suicide intervention, active listening, special populations, verbal de-esca-
lation, and cultural diversity—comprise the Crisis Intervention Team. Through the 
40 hours of specialized training they receive, these officers are able to deal with cri-
sis situations.

CIT training is designed to educate and prepare police officers who come into con-
tact with people with mental illness. They are keenly aware of the divergent issues 
facing people on the street and in their communities. Trained officers are capable of 
de-escalating a situation by their understanding and ability to relate to what the per-
son is going through.

For law enforcement agencies, this training is an invaluable investment when 
officers are able to readily de-escalate a crisis and settle a situation on scene with 
appropriate skills and pertinent knowledge combined with compassion and under-
standing.

Moreover, such training tends to reduce the anxiety an officer faces with the situa-
tion, reduces the possibility for physical confrontation, and reduces the possibility of 
injury to the officers. It also minimizes the amount of time officers spend out of ser-
vice awaiting assessment and disposition, and reduces inappropriate arrests.

Importantly, officers skilled in crisis intervention strategies are provided a proto-
col to bring individuals in crisis to a therapeutic location rather than a jail or law en-
forcement facility.

Folks in Need of Special Attention

“We see people in crisis all the time. This is a different program than any other 
program out there. This is about being human again in law enforcement,” said Sgt. 
Courtney Ballantine, Team Leader for the CIT Team of the Alexandria (Va.) Police 
Department.

Ballantine pointed out that it is important to choose the right officers to serve on 
the team. Officers have to be identified who are not only open minded but well re-
spected within the department as well as the community.

Following the training, officers are reportedly energized, and they recognize that 
Continued on page 46
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the training is practical, helpful, and it can be utilized effectively on the street.
“Officers literally leave saying this is the best training they’ve ever had,” Jonathan 

Teumer, Emergency Services Team Leader for the Alexandria Virginia Community 
Services Board, said.

He pointed out that these are veteran and tenured officers who are offering the 
praise.

Officer Joe Kirby of the Alexandria Police Department is well versed in utilizing 
his crisis intervention training. He once went on a call requiring that he check on the 
welfare of an individual. He was notified the man was in crisis. When Kirby arrived, 
he talked to him and discovered the man was depressed and an alcoholic.

He established trust and rapport with the man, and he utilized information he had 
learned from the CIT training. Kirby introduced the man to the director of the local 
detoxification program who did an outreach to him, and the man entered into treat-
ment. Kirby returned to the man’s house several times to check on him and follow up.

This proved to be a success story that evolved out of Kirby’s CIT training.
“It’s definitely given me a broader view of mental illness and emotional disorders. 

It’s a good program. I’m thankful that I got the training. It helped me figure out where 
the resources are,” Kirby said. 

Lieutenant John Kapetanis of the Alexandria Sheriff ’s Department, and a 30-year 
law enforcement veteran, works with operations command at the city courthouse.

“On occasion, we get folks in need of special attention. It’s valuable to know where 
these people are coming from,” he said.

He agrees with Kirby that the training was valuable. “It was, by far, the best train-
ing I’ve ever had. I was impressed. It was just outstanding,” Kapetanis said.

The training provides information on knowing what to do and who to contact. A 
significant portion of the training focuses on learning how to actively listen and how 
to talk to people. The legal component provides officers information on knowing 

what they legally can and cannot do.
This training is particularly helpful with special populations that encompass the 

homeless, intellectually disabled, and children in crisis, among others, as well as 
populations unique to specific communities. Officers are provided the flexibility in 
knowing how to apply the training they received in the most effective way.

The proactive approach to dealing with problems in the community with the assis-
tance of CIT trained police officers serves as a successful strategy to eliminate prob-
lems that could potentially escalate to violence and victimization. 

About the author

Karen L. Bune serves as an adjunct professor in the Department of Criminal Justice at 
George Mason University in Fairfax, Virginia and Marymount University in Arling-
ton, Virginia, where she teaches victimology. Ms. Bune is a consultant for the Train-
ing and Technical Assistance Center for the Office for Victims of Crime and the Office 
of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, U. S. Department of Justice. She is a 
nationally recognized speaker and trainer on victim issues. Ms. Bune is Board Certi-
fied in Traumatic Stress and Domestic Violence, and she is a Fellow of The Academy 
of Experts in Traumatic Stress and the National Center for Crisis Management. Ms. 
Bune serves on an Institutional Review Board of the Police Foundation in Washing-
ton, D. C. She is a 2009 inductee in the Wakefield High School (Arlington, Va.) Hall of 
Fame. She received the “Chief’s Award 2009” from the Prince George’s County Mary-
land Police Chief. She received a 2011 Recognition of Service Certificate from Prince 
George’s County Executive Rushern Baker. She received a 2011 Official Citation from 
The Maryland General Assembly congratulating her for extraordinary public service 
on behalf of domestic violence victims in Prince George’s County and the cause of jus-
tice throughout Maryland. She received the 2011 American University Alumni Recog-
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Crisis Intervention
continued from page 45
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Police Federal Credit Union – serving your needs
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